
  

 
    

2 September 2021 
 
Coordination Unit 
Global Agriculture and Food Security Program (GAFSP)  
World Bank 
Washington DC 
 
Dear Sir/ Madam, 

 
Re:  Statement of Readiness from preferred Supervising Entity  

under the GAFSP Call for Proposals 
 

This letter serves as the “Letter of readiness from the preferred Supervising Entity” to be included in the 
application package that the Government of the Kyrgyz Republic intends to submit in response to the Call for 
Proposals under the GAFSP Public Sector Window. 

The World Bank has discussed the proposal with the government and supports the submission of the 
proposal prepared by the Government of the Kyrgyz Republic. The World Bank’s endorsement is provided in 
view of: (a) the need of the country given that as a result of COVID-19 poverty is expected to increase by 11 
percentage points in 2021 to 31.1 percent - creating an additional 700,000 new/additional poor people, and many 
of these will be rural households; (b) the proposal’s alignment with the growth and poverty reduction targets in 
the country strategy; and (c) the proposal’s emphasis on activities that have shown the highest potential to reach 
more vulnerable rural households and support sustainable business growth in rural areas.   

The World Bank’s current agriculture portfolio includes: (i) the IDA-financed Integrated Dairy 
Productivity Improvement Project (US$22 million) which seeks to improve dairy productivity and enhance 
income generation among project beneficiaries through improved milk quality and production practices; (ii) the 
IDA-financed Regional Economic Development Project (US$60 million) which seeks to accelerate economic 
development in the Osh region through investments in agri-business partnerships and tourism and urban 
infrastructure; and (iii) the GAFSP-supported Agricultural Productivity and Nutrition Improvement Project 
(APNIP) (US$38 million), which seeks to improve agricultural productivity through irrigation infrastructure 
investment and food and nutrition security interventions, and on which the proposed project builds upon.  

In this regard, I am pleased to confirm the World Bank’s readiness to serve as a Supervising  Entity for 
the above-mentioned proposal in the event of its acceptance for funding by the GAFSP. Please allow me to thank 
you for your trust and continued collaboration.  

Yours sincerely, 
 

 
Naveed Hassan Naqvi 

Country Manager 
World Bank Country Office in the Kyrgyz Republic 

https://intranet.worldbank.org/people/profile/000275862

